
TOWN OF LONG BEACH 
TOWN COUNCIL 
SPECIAL MEETING March 18, 2019 
6:30 P.M. 
 
Attending were Council President Bob Lemay, and Councilpersons Jane Neulieb and Pete Byvoets; Clerk-

Treasurer Bill de Funiak and Attorney Chris Willoughby. Matt Miniel of Haas & Associates was also 

present. 

This meeting was held to review the results of the Haas analysis of the two (2) bids for 2019 Long Beach 

town paving.  Walsh and Kelly was deemed to be the low bidder and its bid was both responsive and 

responsible.  Matt Miniel answered several questions presented by the three (3) council members.  

Byvoets made a motion to award the contract to Walsh & Kelly, seconded by Neulieb.  The motion was 

approved by a vote of 3 – 0. 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:39 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

William S. de Funiak  


